Kirkwood Urban Forestry Commission
A Commission of the City of Kirkwood Missouri
Supporting, Promoting and Encouraging the Preservation
And Enhancement of Kirkwood’s Urban Forest

2020 Annual Report
For calendar year ending December 31st 2020

I	Membership:
A. The calendar year opened with members:  Joe Day, Chair.   Linda Holekamp,   Mike Hankins, Barbara Sandhagen, Chris Molitor, Andy Baldridge, and Carol Rush.
B. [bookmark: _GoBack]Ned Golterman and Tanner Craft were appointed mid-year to replace Linda Holekamp who resigned and Andy Baldridge whose term expired.


II.	Liaison Representation
Kara Wurtz began serving as Council Liaison mid-year, replacing Mark Zimmer. 
Kirkwood Assistant Chief Administrative Officer Georgia Ragland served as Staff Liaison.
Cory Meyer attended meetings as the City’s Urban Forester.

III	Pandemic Effects
	Due to the shutdown caused by the Covid-19 pandemic, there were no meetings for the months of March, April and May. Beginning in June, and continuing through November, meetings were conducted via Zoom for the safety of members of the Commission and the public.

IV	Requests for Kirkwood public tree removals: 
1. January
515 N. Holmes: Request for removal of 1 Pin Oak at this address by property owner.  Request was approved by a Commission vote.

2. June 
420 New York:  Request for removal of a Honey Locust.  Denied by Commission vote.

3. August
134/136 W. Monroe:  Request for removal of two Callery Pear trees. Request was approved by a Commission vote.

4. September
350 N. Kirkwood Road:   Request made to remove a Shumard Oak tree planted by 50 Trees.   Request was approved by a Commission vote.

5. October 
144 West Adams Ave:  Request made to remove a Sycamore tree. Request was approved by a Commission vote.

6. November
334 W. Essex:  Request made to remove a Tulip Poplar tree. Commission voted to refer this decision to the City’s Urban Forester.

V	Kirkwood Street Tree Inventory:  The Inventory is currently in a maintenance mode through constant updates as trees are planted and other trees are removed.   The EAB infestation is still being monitored and Ash Tree removal and or treatment is ongoing.

VI	Kirkwood Junior Treekeepers:  In 2019 the Kirkwood School District worked with KUFC to do a single Junior Treekeepers day with several learning stations in Kirkwood Park. Due to the pandemic, this program was not able to take place in 2020.

VII	Greentree Festival:  The KUFC members typically host a booth at the festival in September to display information and answer questions of the public for the duration of the festival.  The festival was cancelled in 2020 due to the pandemic. 

VIII	Tree City USA:  2020 completed Kirkwood’s 29th year as a Tree City USA.   One of the requirements by the MDC in order to become and remain a Tree City USA is to have an active “Tree Board” similar to the KUFC.   In addition, at least $2 dollars per capita must be spent annually on tree maintenance, replacement and education.   Kirkwood continues to meet or exceed these requirements. 

IV	Education: The Commission worked with the City’s communication coordinator to publish forestry related information as part of a utility bill insert and to include a detailed piece on mulching in one of the e-newsletter issues.

Respectfully Submitted,

Kirkwood Urban Forestry Commission
